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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: T. GURCHIN, ACTING MANAGER OF DEVELOPER AND SPECIAL PROJECTS 
 

NOTED: 
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, DIRECTOR OF INFRASTRUCTURE 
 
A. MILLER, RPP, GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE, AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT  
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

MARY STREET TWO-WAY TRAFFIC – DUNLOP STREET CORRIDOR 
IMPROVEMENTS – WARD 2  

 
DATE: 
  

 
MARCH 30, 2020 

 
The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with an update concerning the temporary 
conversion of Mary Street between Ross Street and Dunlop Street, from one-way traffic to two-way traffic. 
 
The 2020 work taking place under the Dunlop Street Corridor Improvements Contract will take place in three 
(3) stages:  
 
Mary Street Becomes Two-way Street 

During stage 2 and stage 3 of the Dunlop Streetscape project, (approximately July – November 2020), Mary 
Street (from Ross Street to Dunlop Street), which is currently a one-way street for traffic heading north, will 
change to two-way traffic.  This will allow for sufficient traffic flows around the work zone.  
 
The parking stalls on Mary Street will be affected during this period of time, as Mary Street is not sufficiently 
wide enough to allow for two-way traffic as well as on-street parking.  There will be no on-street parking on 
Mary Street when Mary Street is a two-way street.  
 
The Transit and Parking Strategy Department will be providing a Parking Action Plan to EMT and Members 
of Council outlining all affected parking throughout construction on Dunlop Street during the Dunlop Street 
Corridor Improvements Project.  The Infrastructure Department has been in communication with the Transit 
and Parking Strategy Department so that their plan is presented at a similar timeframe to this memorandum. 
 
Notice of road closures was distributed during the period of February 10, 2020 to February 21, 2020 (see 
Appendix A).  
 
The previously distributed traffic staging and flow plans are attached as Appendix B.  
 
For further information, please contact Tawnya Gurchin, tawnya.gurchin@barrie.ca, 705-739-4220 ext. 
4740. 
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APPENDIX “A” 

INFORMATION BULLETIN 
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APPENDIX “A” 

INFORMATION BULLETIN 
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APPENDIX “B” 

TRAFFIC STAGING PLANS 

 
 
  

STAGE 1: CONSTRUCTION PERIOD MARCH 2020 – JULY 2020 
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APPENDIX “B” 

TRAFFIC STAGING PLANS 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

STAGE 2: CONSTRUCTION PERIOD JULY 2020 – SEPTEMBER 2020 
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APPENDIX “B” 

TRAFFIC STAGING PLANS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 

STAGE 3: CONSTRUCTION PERIOD SEPTEMBER 2020 – NOVEMBER 2020 


